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President: Sue Droughton –5496 8909 (H)

5498 6699 (B)

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk –5496 2035
Secretary: Glenda Moor -  3385 6160
Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes-5498 6066
FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK.
Isn't it amazing how we take so many things in life for granted? I mean
the really simple things not the deep and meaningful stuff, like a few days ago, I was doing one of my jobs at home, a job that I do with boring regularity ever afternoon at 5 p.m. I lock up and feed my animals, and collect eggs from the chook pen, but as I went to put my hand in to collect the eggs from the nests I was greeted by a very large and very long snake, mind you only a carpet snake, but still frightened the heck out of me, no problem I thought, I will call my very own brave snake wrangler (Richard) to remove my snake. So, after much poking and prodding the snake moved out of the nests and eventually out of the pen. I am assuming that he will be back to feast on my chook eggs and then I will have to call in my friend the wildlife expert to hopefully remove him permanently. So now I have promised my girls in the pen that I won’t take their beautiful fresh eggs for granted any more. 

Our ticket sales for Carousel are going really well, my thanks to everyone who has really promoted this theatre afternoon, we have had many successful evenings, but this is very new for us. 

Don't forget that Sara has a bus booked for a Warehouse Shopping trip on November 3rd. I just love these trips but unfortunately due to work commitments I won’t be able to make this trip. 

As I am really trying to streamline our Dinner Meetings all the committee reports in full detail will be in the newsletter, please take time to read these reports, so hopefully at our meetings we will have more time for guest speakers, fellowship, & fun.

Next week is a busy time for me as I will be representing our club at a Leukaemia Foundation meeting in Caboolture with our Mayor Joy Leishmann and also at a UNIFEM Function in Brisbane at the City Hall, which I will report on next Thursday night.

Pam T/S is this month's speaker on "My Beautiful Career ".Until our Dinner Meeting take care and I will see you all then.

Sue
	JULY 2007

	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	Helene (20/11)
	


TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.
A reminder that if you miss a meeting, regardless of apology, you need to pay $5.00 at the next available meeting.  This is an admin fee and is built into our $20 we pay when we have dinner.  If you attend dinner and don’t eat then you still need to pay the $5.

If you are unable to attend a meeting please give Glenda a telephone call on 3385 6160 (a/h)
STATUS OF WOMEN – SERVICE
Three member of the SWS committee met on the 2 Oct. Committee members who could not attend the meeting received detailed minutes and were asked to return comments to the Chair.
Mental Health Seminar. 
We have been offered the free use of the Respite Centre and the best day for the seminar seems to be Saturday 19 April 2008. At the October dinner meeting members will be asked to approve spending $1000 on the seminar as we are not eligible to apply for any grant to cover the cost. We recommend $5 entrance cost.
Cakes. 
Cakes will be iced and DVS Christmas gifts packed at the Respite Centre Weir Rd on Tue 13 Nov starting at 7 pm.
Our White Ribbon Day display is set for 22/23/24 of November. Roster has been sent out so please indicate when you can help.
Bursaries. 
Pam has contacted all the schools and sent all our members information on when the award nights will be held. Please contact Helene or Pam T-S if you are able to attend an Award night as representing our club.

Breast Cushions 
Some of the Sunshine Coast clubs are making cushions so it looks like we won’t have to supply there.

Malawi as you all know, the 8 boxes have arrived safely and in record time. The $200 plus from our club, which will be sent early in the new year, will help with the education on some girls.

Our club was invited to send a representative to the Pink Ribbon Luncheon on 25 October. We were also invited to participate in the Field of Women display at Sandgate on 21 October. Information on Zonta Redcliffe’s Human Trafficking forum has been sent out to all our members. We will have representatives at this forum.

A brochure about a movie night by Zonta Sandgate on 21 Nov has been sent out to all our members. Some of our members will attend this event.

Well done to our Sara and the Caboolture Janome Sewing Centre who answered a request for help made by Community Angels and donated sewing machines to the Deception Bay Flexible Learning Centre. When the new school rooms are ready in 2008 we may be able to help by sourcing other needed equipment.
We have received a request for financial assistance from a young girl attending a National Touch football competition in Melbourne. This will be discussed at the meeting.
A lady from Gambler’s Help would like to be a guest speaker for us sometime in 08. Excess gambling can result in problems related to domestic violence, relationship breakdowns, stress, alcohol and drugs.  I believe that makes it within Zonta interest guidelines.



ORGANISATION, MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION 

ORGANISATION

Constitution/Bylaws Working Group (Sandra, Cecil)

Sandra and Cecil continued work on the revised constitution for the Zonta Club of Caboolture by comparing it with the requirements from the Office of Fair Trading as given in their June 2007 Update and further revised in August 2007. 

However, despite our earlier good intentions, and the notice of motion placed for the October meeting, we found that we need more time to make the changes as required by the Office of Fair Trading. As we went through the checklist provided by Fair Trading, we found sections required that were not covered by Zonta International's model for club by-laws.  We also obtained from the Fair Trading website a copy of their model rules to clarify what these sections were.

I would like to thank Sandra for the HOURS she has spent in putting the draft constitution onto the computer, and making the necessary amendments. 

(The amendments will be in red, including the Fair Trading requirements. Some items for final decision and discussion by the club will be shown in green.)
Sandra and I now withdraw the notice of motion as such.  We will

- try to have a copy of the proposed revised constitution for the November meeting showing the amended sections, for distribution only at this stage

- give a fresh notice of motion in November for January

- request that in the January meeting, or at the planning meeting, time be set aside to discuss the revised constitution, and approve for submission to the Office of Fair Trading.

MEMBERSHIP

The Membership Survey was distributed at our last meeting with a stamped

envelope addressed to Barbara Brann. Copies were mailed to those absent, and for Carole only, an e-mailed copy was sent. Surveys were to be anonymous and members were asked to forward a completed survey ASAP to Barbara, so that survey results could be available for the October meeting.

Cecil Nielson

Acting OMC Chair
FINANCE & FUNDRAISING REPORT
Carousel tickets – plenty still available @ $45 per head including Champagne High Tea.  This is on Saturday 27th October so please help spread the word.

Shopping Bus Tour – we are looking to get 50 people minimum for this trip on Saturday 3rd November.  Patricia and I are working out the shops to visit and will have a list available soon but these will include things like clothes, shoes, handbags, linen and homewares etc.  The cost is $30 per head and it is BYO lunch and drinks.  It is a great day and we will make about $10 per head on the price plus any raffles etc we hold on the day.  Again, please tell all your friends and family members so this is a huge success we know it can be.

Sara Allard

Fundraising Committee
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